ATASCOSA COUNTY JUDGE

WEDNESDAY 1/3/2024

PLEASANTONEXPRESS.COM -



Greetings, Atascosa County! We've arrived, hand in hand, into the new year of 2024.

As I reflect on this past year, I can't help but feel grateful for the milestones and the lessons learned. It was a journey marked by ups and downs, victories and challenges that paved our path forward. Last week, I shared some of the past year's highlights, but now, I'm eager for the fresh start that awaits us. The new year signals new possibilities and opportunities and I'm thrilled to share the many ideas and projects underway with the county.

To start, I'd like to mention that the schedule of our Commissioners Court meetings will remain the same as we will continue to meet on the 2nd and 4th Monday of every month at 9 a.m. And on that note, our Commissioners Courtroom has undergone a refurbishment over the last two months. We've made improvements to serve our county team, the Commissioners Court and, most importantly, to enhance your experience while engaging with your county government. We're on target for the refurbishment to be complete around the end of the month. Once complete, we anticipate hosting an opening ceremony in which

everyone is invited to attend and explore the changes that have been made. I will soon announce the date for our opening ceremony and hope that you will come.

I am optimistic about our future and for the opportunities that 2024 holds. Stay tuned for more updates as we continue to push for progress. Until then, please keep in touch with us as we build for a stronger and more connected Atascosa County. Here's to a year of growth, unity and progress.

WELDON P. CUDE is the Atascosa County Judge. You may reach him at countyjudge@ co.atascosa.tx.us.